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October, November, December 
 
ESRW Executive Committee and Club members participated in several Republican/Trump election rallies including 
a successful Eastern Shore Baldwin County Republican GOP Headquarters’ sellout of election items.  Thanks to our 
Club members who volunteered their time to work at the GOP Headquarters. 
 
The Baldwin County Republican Party hosted a November 3 Election Watch for its members at Waters’ Edge in 
Robertsdale.  ESRW Executive Committee members were permitted to attend this event and worked to raise funds 
for the Baldwin County Veteran’s Court.   As part of our 2020 Caring for America Project, funds were raised by 
selling raffle tickets for the oil painting, “The Tiki Bar” by Fairhope artist, Judy Oxford. We will be drawing the 
winner of this painting at our January meeting.   
 
We were thrilled to have ALGOP Chair Terry Lathan as our speaker for October.  Chairwoman Lathan updated us 
on many items, some of which included commending Baldwin County Commissioner Billie Jo Underwood and AL 
House Representative Matt Simpson for their exemplary service to our community during Hurricane Sally recovery.  
Other topics included:  The RNC and Trump Victory Campaign, Amy Coney Barrett’s nomination to the U.S. 
Supreme Court and the U.S. Alabama Senate race. 
 

ALGOP Chair Terry Lathan, ESRW VP Barbara Wheeler, ESRW 
President Jerry Ann McCarron 



ALGOP Chair Terry Lathan 
 
 
In November Alabama Secretary of State, John Merrill was our speaker. A 2020 Secretary of State Annual Report 
was provided to each member.  Updates on the results of the Presidential election and Alabama voting highlights 
were given. Secretary Merrill discussed questions about the Dominion software system, Alabama Census count 
update and the 2 highly contested Secretary of State races.  We also celebrated John’s birthday with a special 
cake! 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alabama Secretary of State John Merrill and wife Cindy with ESRW 
President Jerry Ann McCarron 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In December, we usually enjoy a big Christmas Party for our members and their spouses but were unable to do so 
this year due to Covid.  Our drawing for The Tiki Bar painting will be held during our January meeting.  Our 
meetings are held on the second Thursday every month at The Fairhope Yacht Club.  If you are in town, please join 
us! 
 

ESRW Member Reedie VanLandingham 


